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Rabbi Emeritus Isaac Neuman Z”L 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 2 
  7:30 PM     Erev Shabbat Service 

 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 3 
10:00 AM   English Service 

 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 9 
  7:30 PM Erev Shabbat Service 

 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 10 
10:00 AM Bryn Gerwin Bat Mitzvah 

 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 16 
  5:30 PM Shabbat Rocks! 
  7:30 PM Erev Shabbat Service 

 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 17 
10:00 AM Egalitarian Traditional Minyan 

10:00 AM Zachary Donnini Bar Mitzvah 

 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 23 
  7:30 PM Erev Shabbat Service 

 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 24 
  7:00 PM Glaser Concert featuring 

   Rabbi Deborah Zecher 

 

FRIDAY, OCTOBER 30 
  7:30 PM Erev Shabbat Service 

 

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 31 
10:00 AM Egalitarian Traditional Service 

 

OCTOBER SERVICES 

OFFICE HOURS 

Mon.—Fri.  9:00 AM—4:00 PM 

(217) 352-8140 

www.sinaitemplecu.org 

 

OFFICE CLOSED: 

SIMCHAT TORAH  Monday, October 5
th 

SAVE THE DATE!   

Sinai Temple’s  

Glaser Concert Weekend 

October 23-25, 2015 
We are honored to welcome Rabbi Deborah Zecher 

as our artist-in-residence for this year's Glaser 

concert weekend. Rabbi Zecher, an accomplished 

cabaret performer, is the rabbi emerita of Hevreh of 

Southern Berkshire. She has studied at the National Cabaret Conference at Yale 

University, and has been a student at Julliard. Rabbi Zecher’s weekend will 

include her serving as a musician at Shabbat evening services, a cabaret concert 

called “Broadway Bible” on Saturday evening, and special sessions with our 

Religious School students on Sunday morning. We hope that you will plan to 

join us for these events. Sponsorship opportunities are available; please contact 

the Temple Office for details.   

Simchat  Torah  

Monday, October 5, 2015 

 We would like you and your family to come rejoice in the Torah with 

your Temple family! Enjoy a delicious dinner, a brief worship service and 

plenty of dancing with the Torah. We will unroll the entire Torah scroll so 

that all may be surrounded by its teachings. The whole celebration will 

wrap up in time for you to be well-rested for work and school the next 

day. 

 

 5:30 PM    Dinner from Garcia’s Pizza, Davis Chapel 

                Courtesy of Ralph Senn 

     

 6:30 PM    Simchat Torah Service, North & South Pods 

         Hakafot and Klezmer  

    Music by Don’t Ask 
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When we think of October, 

most likely the first thing that 

comes to mind is Halloween.  

One could hardly be blamed; 

the pumpkins and black cats 

and skeletons and witches 

and the like seem to adorn 

every store when the first of 

the month approaches (if not 

sooner). Some feel conflicted 

about Halloween because of 

its pagan roots, but I don’t 

mind it as a respite from the dark and chill of the late fall. I find the 

ghouls and goblins that accompany the day to be a fun and 

fantastical retreat, and try not to be too frightened of them. 

 

This echoes, to a degree, the teaching of Rabbi Nachman of 

Bratslav, who said, “The whole world is a narrow bridge; the most 

important part is not to be afraid.” As many of you know, this was a 

favorite lesson of our rabbi emeritus, Isaac Neuman, who chose the 

image of the Narrow Bridge as the title of his biography. But I don’t 

believe that Reb Nachman was telling us to seek a life without any 

fear.  In Hebrew, the phrase is “lo l’fached k’lal,” which I read as 

“do not be wholly afraid.” Do not, in other words, allow fear to 

become an overreaching, paralyzing emotion that restricts you from 

taking action to better the world. 

 

Many times, without realizing, we do just that. We create imaginary 

scenarios in our mind playing out how a new or uncomfortable 

situation might unfold. And we often let it prevent us from 

venturing beyond our comfort zones to explore new ventures. 

 

Perhaps that’s true in your relationship with Temple. Maybe you are 

comfortable in services, but have never explored our educational 

opportunities. Maybe your children are enrolled in Religious 

School, but you’ve never participated in any of our social events.  

Maybe you love getting together with your fellow Jews for meals 

and conversation, but have never considered volunteering on the 

board or a committee. Do not be wholly afraid! There are many 

areas of Temple that would be enriched by YOU getting involved. 

 

On Rosh Hashanah, our president Gary Bernstein asked you to 

consider how your life would be different if Sinai Temple were not 

here. Now, we’ve stood the test of time as a Jewish home for East 

Central Illinois for more than 110 years, so we’re not planning on 

going anywhere anytime soon. But it does take each of us, working 

together, to sustain the activities of the congregation we know and 

love. We have minimal staff here at Temple; besides Rabbi Jody 

and me, Kathy Douglas is our administrator and Roxanna Davison 

is our office assistant. Natalie Peterson, our part-time bookkeeper; 

and a part-time custodian round out our staff. We therefore rely 

upon you, our members, to supplement our staff time so that we can 

keep things humming. Volunteers set up the chairs that you sat in on 

the High Holidays. Volunteers cleared the ivy off the building and 

did planting to beautify our grounds. Volunteers changed the light 

bulbs and set the thermostats. Volunteers folded and labeled this 

very bulletin that you are reading to prepare it for mailing.   

 

Rabbi Hillel taught in Pirke Avot (the Ethics of Our Ancestors, a 

tractate of the Mishnah full of rabbinic aphorisms), “Do not separate 

yourself from the community.” In other words, when there is an 

opportunity to serve the community, we should not sit back and 

assume that others will fill that role on our behalf. 

 

It’s a new year. Consider new ways that you can get involved at 

Sinai Temple. Don’t be wholly afraid of getting involved. Don’t be 

spooked. 

 

L’Shalom, 

 

Rabbi Alan Cook  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Rabbi Alan Cook From the Rabbi’s Desk 

Every other year, the Union for Reform Judaism (URJ), 

with which Sinai Temple is affiliated, holds a Biennial 

Convention so that Jews from all over North America may 

come together to pray, learn, sing, and share community 

with one another. This year’s conference will be held in 

Orlando, FL from November 4—8 and will feature 

speakers such as Anita Diamant, Nicholas Kristoff, and Ari 

Shavit. Sinai Temple is working to assemble a delegation 

to take advantage of slightly discounted registration rates. 

Please visit http://urj.org/biennial to find further 

information about the convention, and please contact 

Rabbi Alan if you are interested in joining our delegation. 

http://urj.org/biennial
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 Rob O. made the Motion to approve the proposed minutes from 

the Aug. 2015 meeting. Carmen G. seconded the motion. All in 

Favor. 

 

 Membership: There are 2 new member applications this month:  

1. Lori Gordon and 2. David Scherba and Rebecca Swartz. All 

in Favor. 

 

 There was discussion that we have hired off-duty officers to 

patrol the temple and its grounds during the High Holidays (per 

a vote last month).   

 

 Rabbi Jody reported a successful registration day which was 

combined with a youth-sponsored pancake breakfast. She 

noted that all teachers have been hired and that she is on target 

with enrollment and tuition. She also is re-envisioning some 

Friday night services to further engage youth (such as a 

younger Shabbat Rocks at the same time as an older young-

readers group ) 

 Building:  Gary thanked the people who worked on Labor of 

Love, both on the grounds and inside the Temple. There was 

discussion about some water leakage in two of the classrooms 

near the small bathroom.  We are waiting on some quotes.    

 

 Personnel:  Gary B. updated the board that our new custodian/

maintenance person, Zig, has resigned. He was doing an 

excellent job for us, but was offered a higher paying job with 

benefits. There was discussion that we have hired a college 

student to help out for a few months while we consider the next 

course which includes talking to past applicants, re-advertising, 

and possibly splitting the position into two positions 

(maintenance and custodian). 

 

 Sanctuary Renovation and Cohen Garden Prioritization:  Gary 

is looking for some board members to be involved in reviewing 

the reports (and goals) from these two sub-committees and 

prioritizing the goals. The plan is that, after the group comes up 

with priorities, the board will discuss an action plan such as 

hiring architects/landscapers to give us bids for work.   

S I N A I  T E M P L E  B O A R D  O F  T R U S T E E S      

S e p t e m b e r  1 0 ,  2 0 1 5  

What an exciting and busy time of the year! The building is buzzing 

with activity. It seems like we end a quiet summer with a super busy 

beginning to the fall and the new Jewish year. It is always great to 

see people in the building and generating excitement. Some of the 

many things that have been going on include: 
 

Our religious school had a successful school registration event 

at the end of August. This was combined with a pancake 

breakfast fundraiser for our youth group (CUTY) organized 

by Rabbi Alan. 
  

At the recommendation of several committees, an arborist came 

and cleared away many of the dead or dying trees in the 

Cohen garden and other areas around the building.  
 

On Labor Day, we held our annual Labor of Love event. A 

special thanks to all the volunteers who came out to help 

our Temple look its best (both inside and out) for the High 

Holy days. 
 

We had several wonderful Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur 

services. Our community Erev Rosh Hashanah service and 

our Reform services were led by Rabbi Alan with 

assistance from Martha Alwes and the choir; as well as 

Allison Fromm and the Shabbat Singers. Rob Ore blew the 

shofar. The Egalitarian Traditional Minyan also held 

services which were enriched by the participation of many 

lay leaders including Rosalind Weinberg, Lynn Wachtel 

and Gene Robinson who led services. Rob Silverman and 

Lee Melhado blew the shofar. A special thank you to all the 

readers and participants in all the services; as well as those 

that contributed to the oneg events and the break the fast. 
 

Rabbi Jody and Jessica Kopolow organized a “Jewnior” Youth 

Experience this year. These services were designed to 

allow Kindergarten through 6th grade students to participate 

in an age appropriate holiday service and spend time 

engaged in activities that help them connect with the 

themes of the High Holy days. We thank them for 

arranging this new program. 
 

We welcomed our newest students at the Consecration service. 

It is always great to see the kids excited about their 

religious education.  
 

Both Hebrew and Religious school classes began. The building 

is now busy with activity on Sunday mornings. A new 

round of Adult Education classes has also begun on Sunday 

mornings. You are encouraged to stop by Temple to learn 

with Rabbi Alan and to support our school by shopping at 

the Sinai Café and the Temple Gift shop. 
 

As we close out the month of September, we will have the 

opportunity to come together as a community to celebrate Sukkot. 

While October’s schedule is not as busy, there are still plenty of 

reasons to come to Sinai Temple to celebrate, volunteer, socialize 

and learn. Please watch your email and our website for the latest 

information.  

 

 

Gary Bernstein 

 

From the Board President Gary Bernstein 
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From Our Educator 

Religious School Calendar—Upcoming Events 

 

School Dates:   Sundays, October 4, 11, 18, 25 

   Wednesdays, October 7, 14, 21, 28 

 

Shabbat Rocks! and Next Dor:  Friday, October 16 

 

Glaser Concert Event Weekend:  October 23—25  

Rabbi Jody Cook 
    NEXT DOR—Meaning “Next Generation” is a Shabbat experience for elementary school aged children, family 

members and friends. This creative service will feature different readings each month. This experience will give the 

“Next Dor” an opportunity to lead parts of the liturgy, experiment with music and movement during prayer and give 

early Hebrew and English readers a chance to participate in TEFILLAH (prayer) in an engaging and meaningful 

way. 

 

Students who are interested in leading music should contact Rabbi Jody. This service will take place (in general) on 

the third Friday of each month. There will be a dinner before for all who are celebrating Shabbat and attending 

Shabbat Rocks! or Next Dor, as well as an oneg following services. Students are welcome to attend without parents if a parent is in the 

building (i.e. at Shabbat Rocks!) Children and parents are encouraged to attend the service that is most meaningful for 

the students! 

 

We also added to the High Holy Day worship offerings this year by including a service for students in grades K-6. The 

services, held on Rosh Hashana and Yom Kippur, were a wonderful way for students in our school to connect to the 

liturgy and learn about the holidays with explanations and readings that are age appropriate and thought provoking. 

Creating a prayer community of all students (this is a “youth only” service) is unique and provides our youth with a 

wonderful venue in which they can consider the meaning of the holidays.   

    Our staff this year is wonderful—I am looking forward 

to seeing their talents and knowledge as they teach our 

children. 

 Hand in Hand—Rebecca Swartz 

 Pre-K and Kindergarten—Alice McGinty 

 1st Grade—Becky Dolinko 

 2nd Grade—Eric Herbach 

 3rd Grade—Robby Moss 

 4th Grade—Elana Zelden 

 5th Grade—Jake Sosnoff 

 6th Grade—Itamar Allali 

 7th Grade—Abby Manaster 

 Hebrew High—Mick Woolf 

 Confirmation—Rabbi Alan 

 Kitah Alef—Iris Band 

 Kitah Bet—Eric Herbach 

 Kitah Gimmel—Elana Zelden 

 Kitah Dalet—Itamar Allali 

 B’nai Mitzvah Hebrew—Garth Gersten 

Mazel Tov to our New students: 

We welcomed the following students to Sinai Temple  Religious 

School and recognized the beginning of their formal Jewish 

education.   

 

Livia Avgar, Elianna Boucek, Shilo Boucek, Jacob Epstein, Shira 

Harkins, Brandon Hertz, Henry Neuwirth, Yael Scherba, Aaron 

Soloveychik, Malachi Sosnoff, Asher Tainsky, Taylor Thomassie, 

Asher Watson, Millie Wilson. 

 
We also welcome several older students to our program and are 

excited to see each of these children learn and grow throughout the 

upcoming years! 

In addition to the greetings that each Sinai 

Temple member received on the High Holy Day 

Greeting Card, the following people would like 

to extend wishes for a happy, healthy and 

sweet New Year: 

Allison and Katie Fromm 

Ruth Morhaim 

Electives/Chuggim 

If you are interested in joining other members in our 

community by teaching an elective for the Religious School, 

please contact Rabbi Jody (educator@sinaitemplecu.org). 

If you are an “expert” in an area that is connected to 

Judaism (science, sports, famous people, genealogy, law, 

Israel, cooking, etc.) and you can dedicate 3 hours of time 

to teaching, our students would love to have the opportunity 

to learn from you! 
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Community 

Where would we be without our volunteers? There are many people working behind the scenes 
contributing their time, energy and talents to the weekly tasks that keeps the Temple running 
smoothly. And we would like to give a BIG THANK YOU to everyone of you who volunteer for 
these essential tasks. We will be featuring different groups of volunteers each month in the 
bulletin.  
 

We give a special thank you to Aaron Averbuch who modestly works behind the scenes recording Temple events, setting up 
audio visuals for B’nai Mitzvahs, meetings and concerts. Aaron also orders and mounts the name plates to the memorial plaque 
wall, and the tree of life. Thank you Aaron for your years of dedicated service to the Temple. 

         Labor of Love—A Great Success! 

   Thank you to everyone who volunteered their time on Labor Day for a “labor of love” for their 

Temple. Leaves were raked and bagged, weeds pulled and gardens mulched, and inside the Temple 

major detailed cleaning took place, and chairs were set up for the High Holy Days. It was a beautiful, 

warm day, last day for the pools to be open, and your sacrifice and hard work is greatly appreciated by  

all your Temple family. Thank you. 

 

Eastern Illinois Foodbank—Great Success! 

    The Social Actions Committee wishes to thank everyone for 

their generous contributions to the Eastern Illinois Food Bank 

this Yom Kippur. 

    Know that every can of food collected and every dollar 

given has greatly helped the less fortunate families in our 

community. And together we make a difference. Thank you. 

T H A N Y O U K 
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Announcements 

Birthday & Anniversary Blessings 

If you celebrate a birthday or anniversary  

in October please join us at our services on  

Friday, October 9th, at 7:30 PM. Rabbi Alan will invite  

all those marking a milestone to join him on the bimah  

for a special blessing. After the service, we will enjoy  

treats at the Oneg in your honor! No RSVP is  

necessary to participate! 

REGULAR HOURS OF OPERATION  

Sundays:  9:00 AM–1:00 PM (during Religious School) 

Wednesdays:  4:00 PM–6:00 PM  (during Hebrew School)   

Thursdays:  10:00 AM–1:00 PM 

We are ALWAYS open by appointment.  
Email: nataliefr@comcast.net or call Natalie 
Frankenberg (390-4168), Jessica Kopolow (344-6683) 
or Pam Olson (384-4335). Cash or checks are always 
welcome. Credit cards accepted for charges over $25. 
We now accept Visa, MasterCard, American Express 
and Discover using SQUARE. 
 
Please note:  The Gift Shop is staffed by volunteers. 
Occasionally, we are unable to be open as planned 
(especially on Thursdays) so we suggest you call the 
Temple Office 352-8140 to make sure someone is in the 
shop. 

OCTOBER SPECIALS 

20% OFF ALL in-stock Door Mezuzahs 

 

CHECK OUT THE CLEARANCE TABLE BARGAINS! 

 

40% OFF MERCHANDISE ON OUR INVENTORY 

CLEARANCE TABLE! 

We’ve cleared our shelves to make room for new items 

from the New York Gift Show. 

Sinai Temple Gift Shop 
(All Gift Shop profits go to support the Religious School) 

Upcoming B’nai Mitzvah 

Bryn Gerwin, 10/10/15 

     Zachary Donnini 10/17/15 

Honoring the Memory of Rabbi Isaac Neuman  

The memory of our late Rabbi Emeritus of Sinai Temple, 

Rabbi Isaac Neuman, will be honored at a special Sabbath 

Service on October 16th at 6PM at Washington Hebrew 

Congregation, Massachusetts and Macomb Streets, 

NW.  Washington, DC. All in the D.C. area are invited to 

attend. 

A program of German Jewish Liturgical music is planned 

featuring the acclaimed Cathedra Chorale ensemble. This 

service will coincide with a special exhibit curated by the 

Leo Baeck Institute entitled, "German Speaking Jews and 

the Roots of Zionism". The program is under the 

patronage of the Embassy of Germany in Washington, 

DC.   
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ONEG VOLUNTEERS NEEDED! 

We have several dates available listed below for anyone 

interested in serving as an Oneg Host(ess) for our Temple 

Services.  

November 27 Erev Shabbat Service 

December 18 Erev Shabbat Service 

December 25 Erev Shabbat Service 

January 1 Erev Shabbat sSrvice 

 

To sign up, please email  

Lisa Sherrin Margolin Lisa.Sherrin@gmail.com. 

 

DONATION BOXES 

You may have noticed a new feature at Temple. We 
now have donation boxes present outside the 
sanctuary and the Davis chapel. If you are inclined 
to give tzedakah in support of our congregation, any 
donation is greatly appreciated. If you are welcoming 
friends or family from out of town during the holidays 
or on other occasions, we hope that you will also 
direct their attention to this opportunity to help 
sustain our building and our programs. 

BOOK GROUP 

Monday, October 19th at 7:30 PM  

We meet on the third Monday of the month.  

This month we will be reading An Invisible 

Thread:  The True Story of an 11-Year-Old 

Panhandler, A Busy Sales Executive, and an Unlikely Meeting with 

Destiny by Laura Schrof at the home of Juliana Arizi, 2801 Curtis 

Road, Champaign (239-7404). Facilitator:  Sandy Hynds. Contact 

Person:  Susan Schomer (359-2938). 

 

SUNDAY ADULT EDUCATION 

Sundays, 10:30 AM - 11:30 AM 

Watch for a new slate of exciting classes coming soon! Rabbi Alan 

will offer a series of exciting and engaging Adult Education courses 

in the North Pod. Classes are designed to generally be self-

contained, so feel free to come to one session or all of them. Our 

new year of classes begins on Sunday, September 27, as Rabbi Alan 

explores the contributions of Jewish composers and artists to the 

field of popular music. New this year:  join us from 9:30—10:15 for 

family Talmud study (geared to teens and their families, though all 

interested learners Are welcome). 

 

TORAH STUDY 

Saturdays, 9:00 AM 

The Sinai Temple Torah Study Group meets in the Sinai Temple 

Library, and all are welcome to attend our stimulating lay-led 

discussions. 

 

MAH JONGG 

Wednesday, October 28th at 7:00 PM 

Mah Jongg is a game that has been played for generations. Join us 

for an evening of fun whether you are a seasoned player or beginner 

(lessons provided). Please bring your own cards, extra cards to 

share and a snack and a smile. 

 

GENTLE CHAIR YOGA 

Thursdays, 9:45 AM to 10:30 AM 

SHAL*OM! Please come and try your first class for free! People 

have said the class is calming, refreshing and provides a nice, gentle 

stretch and great start to their day. Be sure to let Robin know that 

you are coming by email at robinfans1@gmail.com or by phone at 

217-367-8053. 

 

VIMs 

Thursday, October 1st at 11:45 AM 

Calling all women 55 and older, come join us for lunch and 

fellowship at the Urbana Country Club. We meet the first Thursday 

of the month. If you would like to join us, please email Joyce 

Eisenstein at joyjoyce3939@gmail.com. 

 

CHAI LUNCHEON 
Wednesday, October 28th at 11:30 AM 
Our guest speaker is George Gollin who is a Physics Professor at 

the University of Illinois. George is a member of the Jewish 

community who recently ran for Congress in the 13th district. He 

will be speaking on his federal investigation of diploma mills. Look 

for more information in the weekly emails in October. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REGULAR HOURS OF OPERATION  

Sundays:  9:00 AM–1:00 PM (during Religious School) 

Wednesdays:  4:00 PM–6:00 PM  (during Hebrew School)   

Thursdays:  10:00 AM–1:00 PM 

mailto:robinfans1@gmail.com
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Congratulations 

Mazel Tov to Bill & Phyllis 
Gingold on their 50th wedding 
anniversary! 
 
Mazel Tov to Drs. Benita & 
John Katzenellenbogen who 

have been awarded the Fred Conrad Koch 
Lifetime Achievement Award by the Endocrine 
Society for their outstanding and enormous 
contributions to the field of endocrinology over 
the past four decades. 
 
Mazel Tov to Miriam Ross who was 
recognized as a Top High School Innovator for 
her research on DNA catalysts. 

Bryn Sophia Gerwin will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah 

on Saturday, October 10th at 10:00 AM. She is the daughter of 

Howard Gerwin and Sena Cooper of Champaign. Bryn is a ninth 

grader at Centennial High School and has spent the past five 

summers at Herzl Camp in Wisconsin. Bryn enjoys playing 

volleyball and soccer and spending time with her friends and her 

puppy Shayna. 

For her Bat Mitzvah project, Bryn has shared her passion for 

science with young kids by volunteering at the Orpheum 

Children’s Museum during their DIY Weekend Wizards events. 

We invite the congregation to join our family and friends as we 

celebrate this special day! 

Bryn Sophia Gerwin Bat Mitzvah  

Hello, my name is Zachary Donnini. I live with my Mom and Dad, 

my 10-year-old sister Emma, and an adorable black cocker spaniel 

named Shadow. I am in the 7th grade at Countryside School. I enjoy 

playing and watching sports, reading, math, and discussing current 

events. I am looking forward to my Bar Mitzvah on October 17th  at 

10:00 AM. My Torah portion is Noach. 

Zachary Donnini Bar Mitzvah  
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Bulletin Submission:  The deadline for the November Bulletin is October 15th at 9:00 AM. All submissions may be  
edited for length and content. EMAIL submissions to: Kathy Douglas stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org. 

Around the Temple 

FROM THE MEMBERSHIP COMMITTEE 

NEW EVENT DATE (moved from September 20th): We always 

welcome potential members to visit Sinai Temple and see the range of 

religious services, programs and educational opportunities we offer.  

SAVE THE DATE for Friday, October 16th for a Shabbat Evening 

Service and Oneg Shabbat to welcome families who are new to our 

community. If you have friends, colleagues or neighbors who would be 

interested in Sinai Temple, please pass their names along to the 

Membership Chair to receive a formal invitation. Contact Elizabeth Hess  

at 217-766-2110 or elizabethhess@hotmail.com  

David Scherba and Rebecca Swartz have lived in Champaign-Urbana on 

and off for the past 15 years, since they started school here. David grew up 

in State College, Pennsylvania and Rebecca is from Skokie, Illinois. They 

have two children; Yael, who is 5 and Ari who is less than a year old.  
 

David is a software engineer with Personify in Urbana. Rebecca will soon 

be an Early Learning Specialist with ECAP at the University of Illinois.  

  

While they are already involved with the Egalitarian Traditional Minyan, 

their daughter is ready to begin Religious School, so they formally joined 

the Temple. Rebecca taught at Sinai Temple when she was an 

undergraduate student and will be teaching the Hand-in-Hand class this 

year. 

 

Their favorite Jewish holiday is Sukkot, although they love their tradition of “whipping” friends and family with scallions 

while singing Dayenu during Passover.  

 

In their leisure time, they enjoy spending time as a family, and they both love to  read.  

 

New Member Spotlight:  David Scherba & Rebecca Swartz 

mailto:elizabethhess@hotmail.com
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Adding memorials to your membership record is simple. Just call the Temple office (or email us at 
stoffice@sinaitemplecu.org) and let us know the name of the deceased, their relationship to you, and the secular or 
Hebrew date you wish to observe their yahrzeit. If you are unable to attend services and wish to reschedule the 
observance, please let us know a few days in advance. 

ALPINER STERN FLOWER FUND 
Bob & Joyce Eisenstein, in honor of 

Ruth Morhaim’s birthday 
 
BUILDING FUND 
Natalie Frankenberg, in memory of 

Sue Falender’s mother and in 
honor of the upcoming marriage 
of Jenny Topolosky & Brian 
Immerman 

 
EINHORN GARDEN  
Ann Einhorn, in honor of Ruth 

Morhaim’s birthday 
William & Eileen Kohen, in memory of 

Shirley Medwell, mother of Sue 
Falender 

 
FRIENDS OF THE RELIGIOUS 

SCHOOL 
Janis & Maury Topolosky 
 
GENERAL FUND 
Carl & Carol Belber, in appreciation of 

keeping Sinai Temple yahrzeit 
records up-to-date 

Chana Bursztyn, in memory of Jane 
Hedges, and in honor of Ray 
Spooner’s Bar Mitzvah, and in 
memory of Rabbi Neuman 

Stephen & Anita Hamburg, in honor of 
Ruth Morhaim’s birthday 

Sandra Hynds, in memory of David 
Adam O’Connor-Shoresman and 
Ruth Hiller 

Ruth Morhaim, in honor of Ann 
Einhorn for becoming  

grandmother and in honor of 
Astrid Berkson for becoming 
grandmother and wishing Freda 
Birnbaum Bon Voyage 

Diane & Rob Ore, in honor of Phyllis 
& Bill Gingold’s 50th anniversary 

Paul & Susan Schomer, in honor of 
Ruth Morhaim’s birthday 

 
HIGH HOLY DAYS FUND 
Bob & Joyce Eisenstein, High Holy 

Days flowers and wishing our 
Temple Family a Happy New 
Year! 

Blanche Sudman, High Holy Days 
flowers for Yom Kippur 

Elizabeth Weiss, High Holy Days 
flowers 

 
KITCHEN/ONEG FUND 
Larry Adelston & Katherine Coyle 
Judy Bach 
Sara & Eric Benson 
Matthew & Eleanor Finkin 
Marshall Garrick & Karen Lee 
Garth Gersten & Janet Bercovitz 
Jason & Megahn Goldfarb 
Lori Gordon 
Eugene & Yana Grinberg 
Jacki & Jeff Loewenstein 
Erica Feinberg McClure 
Michael Parrish 
Gene & Julia Robinson 
Paul & Susan Schomer 
David & Carol Sinow 
Robert & Sherry Steigmann 
Blanche Sudman 

Stacey & Scott Tainsky 
Adena Wilson & Beverly Wilson, Jr. 
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Larry Adelston & Katherine Coyle, in 

honor of Audrey Adelston’s Bat 
Mitzvah and with gratitude for the 
Cook Family 

Ray & Rae Spooner 
 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
Chana Bursztyn, in honor of Audrey 

Adelston and Ryan and Celine 
Mira’s B’nai Mitzvahs 

 
 

 

Giving     

Please send your donations made payable to Sinai Temple. Only donations of $15.00 or more per fund and honoree will 
be listed in the Bulletin.  

Please remember Sinai Temple when planning your estate of making retirement plans. Gifts can be made to Sinai 
Temple in general or to endowments established for specific purposes. There are many ways in which to provide 
financial support for generations to come. To learn more about this, please visit the Temple website. 

mailto:assistant@sinaitemplecu.org?subject=Memorial
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Paltiel Bach (28 Oct) 

Lucie M. Field (24 Oct) 

Kurt Gottschalk (26 Oct) 

Libby Halpern (27 Oct) 

Martha Kaplan (17 Che) 

Sara Kuhn Kaufman (27 Oct) 

Myron Korry (26 Oct) 

Fannie Kurland (30 Oct) 

David F. Linowes (17 Che) 

David Rabin (26 Oct) 

Sidney Rosen (27 Oct) 

Ely Rotman (15 Che) 

Ephraim Shalev (11 Che) 

Dorothy Silverman (15 Che) 

Morris Solomon (30 Oct) 

Louis Isaac Steinberg (11 Che) 

Herman Sweital (24 Oct) 
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Dr. Richard Back ( 5 Oct) 

Mathilde Back ( 5 Oct) 

Fela Bankier ( 5 Oct) 

Sali Wintner Blum ( 3 Oct) 

Louis Ferratier (24 Tis) 

Harry Friedman ( 7 Oct) 

Behrooz Gahvari (22 Tis) 

Lewis Ginsberg ( 3 Oct) 

Merle Garber Hamburg ( 6 Oct) 

Max Kushner ( 8 Oct) 

Isadore Jack Levy ( 7 Oct) 

Dorothy Lowenstein ( 5 Oct) 

Mortimer Merkel ( 4 Oct) 

Leah Norian ( 7 Oct) 

Emily Sara Peterman ( 6 Oct) 

Charles S. Prince ( 8 Oct) 

Norma Rosenberg ( 5 Oct) 

Ceil Rubinstein ( 3 Oct) 

Henry Sapoznik ( 7 Oct) 

Abraham Simon ( 7 Oct) 

William Martin Youngerman ( 8 Oct) 
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Nathan Brusiloff ( 3 Nov) 

William Francisco (22 Che) 

Milton Glaser ( 4 Nov) 

Bessie Greenberg ( 4 Nov) 

Louis Greenstein ( 3 Nov) 

Andrew Mark Isserman ( 4 Nov) 

Joseph Lasker ( 5 Nov) 

Dr Eli B. Mandel ( 3 Nov) 

Louis M. Mashkes ( 2 Nov) 

Harold Miller ( 2 Nov) 

Aili Bykkonen Monahan ( 5 Nov) 

Michael Neuwirth (31 Oct) 

Solomon Rosenberg ( 5 Nov) 

Ida Rosenblum (20 Che) 

Moshe Rosenshine (24 Che) 

Morris G. Rosenstein ( 3 Nov) 

Lester G. Seligman ( 2 Nov) 

Suzanne Shapiro ( 1 Nov) 

Bernard Spitzer ( 2 Nov) 

Arlen Tepper ( 5 Nov) 

Lisa Ellen Weichsel (18 Che) 

Hannah Libman Weiner (31 Oct) 

Sylvia  Zinger (20 Che) 
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Gertrude Bach (12 Oct) 

Morris B. Berenbaum (11 Oct) 

Morris Berg (13 Oct) 

Rose Creinin (28 Tis) 

Pearl Tepper Feldman (15 Oct) 

David Z. Hamburg (13 Oct) 

David Herman ( 3 Che) 

Friedrich Katz (16 Oct) 

Jack Kemp (11 Oct) 

Max R. Klein (12 Oct) 

Miriam Lipson (15 Oct) 

Rachel Frank Litman (10 Oct) 

Aaron Edward Markoff (11 Oct) 

David Adam O'Connor-Shoresman  

        (10 Oct) 

Dorothy Resneck (12 Oct) 

Bernard Sharp (13 Oct) 

Ivens Siegel (14 Oct) 

Ida Spatt (10 Oct) 

Victor Stolarsky (29 Tis) 

Jason C. Stone (14 Oct) 

June  Wolbach (11 Oct) 
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Sarah Blockman ( 5 Che) 

Harold Jay Cohen (17 Oct) 

Milton Stephen Cohen (17 Oct) 

Anne Corman (22 Oct) 

Lester Frankenberg (23 Oct) 

Hildegarde Heumann (17 Oct) 

Frederick H. Kanfer (18 Oct) 

Eleanor Banks Kawin (22 Oct) 

Leroy Kopolow (21 Oct) 

Nathan Lieberman (21 Oct) 

Mary Linder (17 Oct) 

Nathan Meyerson ( 5 Che) 

Harry Pikowsky (18 Oct) 

Florence Starobin Reyman (21 Oct) 

Henrietta Israel Schwartz (22 Oct) 

Samuel B. Seligman (17 Oct) 

Sylvia Levin Silver (22 Oct) 

Eugene H. Wollstein (23 Oct) 
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Memorials 
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3104 West Windsor Rd. 

Champaign, IL 61822 

The purpose of Sinai Temple is to worship God in accordance with the Jewish faith; to cultivate a love and 

understanding of Jewish heritage through education; to stimulate fellowship in the Jewish community; to strengthen 

bonds of loyalty with Jewish people everywhere; and to bring nearer the Dominion of God on earth through an 

Non-Profit 

Organization 
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